Dolphin Development Morsel #8:  Learning Documents and the Process of Learning

Do your students find learning difficult? If so, learning documents may help. These were a topic of an educational theme session this afternoon (Wednesday, October 6) at the 2008 Geological Society of America (GSA) Annual Meeting in Houston. 

Presenters in this session conveyed that benefits occurred from their formally teaching the process of learning content along with the content. They use a few minutes of class regularly to teach reflection on process, and the learning documents they provide to students become an integral part of their courses. 

Some learning documents are encyclopedic. Their intended use is over about four years, across entire curricula. Other learning documents provide guidance that students need, but seldom receive. The attachment in this Morsel #8 is of the latter variety. It is solid and based on how the brain changes as result of learning, but reads somewhat like a compilation of letters written over time by a kindly mentor.
It is "Learning (Your First Job)" by Robert Leamnson, Professor of Biology and author of Thinking About Teaching and Learning - Developing Habits of Learning With First Year College and University Students (1999, Sterling, VA, Stylus).  It constitutes one of the earliest learning documents, and research reported in today's GSA session verifies this document's continued value. 

Leamnson gave permission to all to reproduce this document for educational use. You may want to provide it to your own students, or use it with your classes.

CSUCI's Dr. Steven Fleisher recently provided Leamnson's document to his classes. Students wrote a brief homework paper: 1) identifying three of the learning strategies that were most important to them, and 2) reflecting on why these strategies were important and relevant, and on ways in which they could put these strategies to use.

In class, student pairs shared "target behaviors" they had identified from Leamnson's learning document that would move them toward more effective learning.  The topics they identified became part of further lessons that engage course content. Steve reports the exercise was well received and worthwhile.

